BOROUGH OF KETTERING

LICENSING COMMITTEE

Meeting held – 8th November  2004 

Present:
Councillor Bunday (Chair)



Councillors Hales and Pote 

Also Present: Gary Duthie (Principal Legal Officer)



Russ Howell (Health Protection Manager)



Sarah Goodman (Committee Administrator)



Approximately 16 members of the public also 



attended the meeting

*04.LC.18
APOLOGIES



None.
*04.LC.19
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST



None.

*04.LC.20
REVIEW OF LIMIT ON HACKNEY CARRIAGE PLATES(A1)

A report was submitted seeking the Committee’s decision on the most appropriate course of action following the Government’s response to the Office of Fair Trading (OFT) report on local authority limits on Hackney Carriage plates. 

It was noted that Kettering Borough Council currently has a limit of 40 plates and the last comprehensive unmet demand survey had been carried out in 1996.

It was noted that the Government required a comprehensive review be carried out by the authority and the conclusions made public by 31st March 2005. It was also noted that the Committee could opt to delimit the number of Hackney Carriage plates available in the Borough or carry out an unmet demand survey. 

Consultation responses on delimiting were made available and letters supporting delimiting were circulated to the Committee. Andy Foster, Secretary of the Kettering Taxi and Private Hire Association addressed the Committee in support of delimiting the number of Hackney Carriage plates available.

Having considered the report members

RESOLVED


(i) that the number of Hackney 




Carriage licences be delimited 





(ii) that conditions relating to 




Hackney Carriages be reviewed and 



a further report be presented to the 



Licensing Committee





(iii) that the likely start date for the 



new arrangements be 1st April 2005.

*04.LC.21
EXEMPT


RESOLVED


that the press and public be excluded 




from the remainder of the meeting on 




the grounds that it involves items of 




business which include the likely 





disclosure of exempt information as 




defined by paragraphs 3 and 9 of 





Schedule 12A to the Local 






Government Act 1972.

(At this juncture the meeting was adjourned for five minutes as the applicant for the Private Hire drivers licence was not present)

*03.LC.22
APPLICATION FOR PRIVATE HIRE DRIVERS LICENCE (C1) 


As the applicant was unable to attend the meeting it was  



RESOLVED

that the application be deferred until the 





next Licensing Committee meeting on 6th 




January 2005.

(The committee exercised its delegated powers to act in the matters marked*)

(The meeting started at 7pm and ended at 7.29pm)

Signed…………………………………………………….

Chair

Licensing Committee  No.1
8.11.04


